Coldbrook & District Home and School Association

October 15, 2012
Minutes

1.  Call to Order

Co-President, Erin Beaudin called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  There were 19 members in attendance.  All those present introduced themselves.
2.  Approval of Agenda

It was moved by Natasha Cairns and seconded by Terry Wagner that the agenda be approved as presented.  Motion carried.

3.  Approval of Minutes (from September 17, 2012)

It was moved by Pam McCready and seconded by Terry Wagner that the minutes from the meeting held on September 17, 2012, be approved as presented.  Motion carried.

4.  Guest Speaker – Stacy Hanninen, Nutritionist
Wonderful information was presented by Nutritionist Stacy Hanninen.  Various recipes and food samples were shared with all present.
Discussion was held on homemade food being sent to school in lunches.  Mrs. Corporon confirmed that as long as food is not prepared with nuts it is allowed to be included in student’s lunches.

5.  Business Arising From the Minutes
Fall Fling Discussion:
The overall profit from the Fall Fling was $621.06 which was down $435 from last year’s Spring Fling.  Issues that may have contributed to the decrease in profit include fewer toys for prizes being donated, Thursday evening may be a conflict for sports and activities going on and the expenses were higher because the amount of items needed was anticipated based on the Spring Fling.  It was felt that attendance was down as well.
Discussion was held on having the Fall Fling earlier in September and using coupons rather than cash.  Mrs. Corporon will discuss with staff the option of having the Fall Fling on a Saturday morning.  Further discussion will be held at the Home and School meetings in May and June.

6.  New Business

Pie and Coffee Update:
The Pie and Coffee fundraiser will be held from October 26 to November 15 with the pick up date of December 5 between 3:00 and 6:30 pm.  A vehicle is needed for the delivery.
The coffee label contest took place at the school.  There were approximately 10 submissions and a winner will be chosen.

Christmas Shopping Party Planning:

The Christmas Shopping Party fundraiser will take place on December 6 from 8:00 am – 2:00 pm.  Drop off for items will be from November 8 to December 5.  The empty classroom can be used for storage.  A notice will be sent out with the students during the first week of November.
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Christmas Tree Fundraiser:

Rocky Mountain U-Pick would like the Home and School to promote their Christmas Tree U-Pick.  For every tree purchased by a family from Coldbrook School, $5 will be donated to the Home and School Association and $1 will be donated to the Canadian Cancer Society.  Cougar Paws will be used to help Rocky Mountain U-Pick keep track of the number of sales to Coldbrook School families.  A notice will be sent home to students.
7.  Principal’s Report
Jean Corporon informed those present that there are currently 487 students enrolled with Coldbrook School.  This is down one class from last year which is equivalent to approximately 25 students.  Next year there will be three grade 8 classes leaving the school which means the school could be down an additional class.  This will impact the number of FTE’s that are received and in turn affect programming.
The plaque for accreditation was received during the school wide assembly.  The school is now in the second round of accreditation and will work on establishing new goals which focus on math and language arts.  Department of Ed surveys completed by parents, students and staff indicate that more needs to be done around RCH (Race Relations, Cross Cultural Understanding and Human Rights).

The grade 3 and 6 classes have completed the Provincial assessments and results should be out in late November.

The open playground seems to be going well.  Staff have noticed that there has been a decline in student behavioral issues because students have a choice on the playground.  There is something to be said about the older students being leaders for the younger students.
The family dance is scheduled for October 30 and a Middle School dance may be held on October 24.

There is no school for students on October 26 as all NSTU and NSGEU will participate in a Provincial wide in-service day.

During the week of October 9-12, students participated in a bus safety and fire safety presentation.  Unfortunately not all students could do a practice run on the buses as there were two buses missing.  It is hoped that next year a bus will be provided to compensate for the number of walkers.

Mrs. Corporon has booked Ryan Hainstock to speak on Digital Citizenship and a response to the teacher’s preference for funding support will be presented.
The website is still being worked on.

8.  Correspondence
a)
Teachers Make a Difference Campaign, NSFHSA

b)
Classroom Cap Sizes, NSFHSA – a petition is going to Ramona Jennex regarding the cap sizes 
of classrooms.  The AVRSB opted to stick with the rule to cap size classrooms with 25 – 27 
students for primary classrooms and a higher number of students for the higher grades.
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c)
A budget presentation was made by the Board at the end of September, which is on their 
website.

9.  Financial Report
Financial Report:

Pam McCready presented the financial report for October 15, 2012 showing a balance of $8,712.50 with $3,352.78 designated for on-going support for 2012-2013.  It was moved by Sharon Baxter and seconded by Terry Wagner that the financial report for October 15, 2012 be approved as presented.  Motion carried.

It was moved by Erin Beaudin that the meeting be adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
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______________________________
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